
  

    Congratulations to our new Grand OfĜcers for 2018-2019! 
 
 Our new Grand Chapter 
ofĜcers are looking forward to 
a year of Aloha fun! As they 
travel our state, it promises to 
be a year Ĝlled with fun, 
adventure, travel, learning, 
making new friends, and 
renewing old friendships. 
 Be ready to practice your 
h̄ula° moves as they come to 
our chapters for OfĜcial Visits, 
Pin Presentations, Schools of 
Instruction, Friendship Night, 
and other fun meetings and 
activities!           IMUA! 

The 142nd Grand Chapter 
Session was graced with the official 
visit of the Most Worthy Grand 
Matron - Helen Westmoreland and 
the Most Worthy Grand Patron -
Robert Penoyer. During Sister 
Helen®s address to the Grand 
Chapter, the MWGM introduced 
the other GGC Officers who were 
in attendance and her special  
H̄ummingbird°.  
Highlighted during her engaging 

and animated speech, the Sister 
Helen talked about their special 
charities: Regenerative Medicine, 
Support for First Responders and 
the Masonic Youth organizations. 
Ongoing projects include: 1618 

Project³to restore the GGC 
headquarters building in D.C.; Rob 
Morris Award Program for sisters 
and brothers who sign petitions  for 
the degree; and the permanent 
Disaster Relief Fund³to provide 

assistance to members 
from around the world in 
need of help after natural 
disasters and other 
catastrophic events. 
The MWGM went on to 

talk about the upcoming 
P̄recious Memories on 
the Wings of Love° 49th 
Triennial Assembly, which 
is scheduled for October 
25 ² November 2, 2018 in 
Orlando, Florida. 
All members are invited 

to attend. You can find 
more information online. 
Orlando¤ The Place To Be 

Seen In 2018.  
Kansas is honored to have three  

General Grand Chapter Committee 
appointments for 2015-8: Kimberly 
D. Dellinger, PGM - Membership 
Committee; Robert D. Hess, PGP - 
Regenerative Medicine Committee; 

and Larry D. Swaim,  PGP - Estarl 
Committee.   
Be looking for announcements 

about our new GGC appointments 
in the December newsletter. 
For more information about 

General Grand Chapter, visit their 
website at   www.easternstar.org 
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I have been trying to figure out what to write on my page. I have 
decided to hit some of the highlights of my first 30 days. Your 2018-
2019 Spirit of Love and Aloha Grand Family has been very busy. We 
have given out pins to a 75 year member in 
Topeka, who is 104, and a 50 year member in 
Hays, who is 97 and a WW1 Veteran. We also 
traveled to Nebraska for the Ḡod Bless America° 
Nebraska Grand Chapter session. The Kansas 
contingent had a blast and 10 of our Grand 
Officers were there for introductions. Lots of 
Aloha®s were shared. We had dinner out at a pizza 
dive called T̄he Flippin® Sweet Pizzeria° and got 
wine in a can (yep, I said can ² took a picture 
because that was funny). Nebraska initiated four 
new members at their Wednesday night session, it 

was very nice to watch. 
New things, while exciting, always 
make me a little nervous. I could 
hardly sleep the night before the 
All Appointed Grand Officer®s 
Reception. It was a great day, 162 
people were able to attend and 
everyone had fun. I didn®t realize 
that my Grand Family had such 
amazing Hula Skills. We did 
practice our palm trees a time or 

two in Nebraska, but on Saturday we had rainbows, waterfalls, rolling 
waves and a few other hand motions I am still trying to decipher, and 
all of them were lovely. I truly can®t say thank you enough to the 
committee that organized a wonderful day, and AMAZING program. I 
want to thank my family for keeping 
me sane (or not), LOL. 
While the party isn®t over, it®s 

time to buckle down and get to 
work. By the time you all read this, 
the first B̄uild a Website° workshop 
will have been held on May 20th and 
three more chapters should now be 
linked to the Grand Chapter Home 
page. The summer promises some 
fun events too. Bike Across Kansas 
will be crossing the state from June 9

-16. Be sure to check out the route map. They 
are traveling through towns where we have 
chapters, so let®s get out there to show our Star 
support. I hope to have great results to post 
from that event. More importantly, the District 
Schools are starting in June. We have a lot of 
work to do and conversations to have. I hope 
you can attend your School 
of Instruction so I can give 
out lots of IMUA pins. 

 

Love and Aloha! 
 

Mary Hayselden 
Worthy Grand Matron 
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Aloha, Sisters and Brothers! 

Well, we®re off and running with the Spirit of Love and Aloha 
session. Sister Mary and I have had our Ĝrst ofĜcial visit and our 
calendar is full of more to come. We®ve also presented some service 
pins to some very delightful people that it was such a pleasure to 
meet. Thank you to Helena and Hays chapters for honoring Sister 
Marie Hennikson and Brother Arris Johnson. I®m excited to be 
presenting more during the year. 

Mary®s reception was a great time with a large turnout, good 
food, and great fellowship. And, I®d like to thank all that came to my 
reception in Valley Center. Not only was Chapter #237 a gracious 
host, but District 8 joined in the festivities and made for an enjoyable 
and unforgettable day. Many, many thanks to all for your kind gifts. I 
appreciated your presence very much! 

I can®t say Thank You enough to the God®s Gift of Friendship 
family for my quilt. It is the most beautiful quilt I have ever seen, and I 
feel privileged and honored to own it. My granddaughter told me it is 
too pretty to use on a bed. Instead, I should hang it on a wall. Well, 
we have a year to decide. Many thanks to Mama Susan and Papa 
Pete, as well as the rest of my sisters and brothers. 

One of our main projects this year is to raise money for Air 
Capital AMBUCS to purchase specially made tricycles for adults and 
children who have physical disabilities. To qualify, prospective 
recipients must be referred by a physical therapist. The trikes are of 
superior quality, and cost from $1,000 to $3,000. AMBUCS is strictly 
volunteer, and no one makes a penny for their work. All the money 
raised goes to buying the trikes.  

To promote themselves, at least one of the volunteers will ride 
one of the trikes across the state in BAK (Bike Across Kansas). As 
our PGP Mike Edwards will be riding in BAK this year, I hope as many 
as can will visit a town on the route to greet and encourage him, and 
also get to know the AMBUCS rider(s) and the product they give to 
deserving people of every age. Be sure to wear something with our 
Star on it if you have something. Let®s be seen in public as much as 
we can! 

I hope you will plan on joining Sister Mary and me for a winter 
Caribbean cruise. January is a great time to cruise, and the more 
Star people aboard, the better! But, cruisers don®t have to be ōne of 
us°. Friends, family, and acquaintances are welcome to join us. (We 
can take care of making them members later, LOL)! 

Please take advantage of our new website, Facebook page, and 
our new Newsletter to keep abreast of happenings, and share with 
someone who may have difĜculty with print. Hammie is on the loose 
again and will coming soon to a chapter near you! Keep up with his 
antics on the aforementioned sites. 

 It is my distinct honor to serve as your Worthy Grand Patron 
for this year, and I think we will have a great year together!  

 

Till next we meet, Aloha, and may the 
good news be yours! 
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Worthy Grand Patron 


